
05/11/2019 

MR Kieran Nolan 
17 Paul CL 
Mona Vale NSW 2103 
kierannolan01@gmail.com 

RE: DA2019/1119 - 4 / 0 Bennett Street CURL CURL NSW 2096

The proposal by Cambridge Markets and Harbord Bowling Club to run a market at the Club is 
exciting news for the local community. It is also opportune when you consider the recent 
closure of other markets in the area and will therefore ensure Northern Beaches locals have 
access to this type of facility.

I look forward to being able to purchase organic produce and other local goods which are 
otherwise hard to source on the Beaches. 

The Club has mitigated the concerns raised by some locals, particularly in relation to parking 
and live music. Additional parking will be available at the neighbouring Freshwater Campus 
and also on Abbott Rd, Curl Curl. The music will be of an acoustic style and will not create 
unnecessary noise pollution. 

Harbord Bowling Club has always been a considerate neighbour and more importantly, a 
supporter of many community organisations over many years. 

This is a well thought out proposal and, if approved, it will provide an asset to the local and 
wider community. 
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